ZIN\WATER AGENCY
Livermore, CA 94551

Delivering Quality, Reliability and Safety (925) 454-5000

Zone 7 Water Agency (Zone 7) has completed the initial lead service line material inventory
required by U.S. EPA’s Lead and Copper Rule Revisions and confirmed none of its service lines
are made of lead. The inventory was approved by the State Water Board on July 26, 2024.
The deadline for the inventory is October 16, 2024.

Through completing a historical records review and field investigations, Zone 7 has determined
it has no lead or galvanized requiring replacement (GRR) service lines in its distribution
system. This includes any privately-owned or customer-owned service lines.

Zone 7 reviewed all applicable sources of information, including:

e Relevant construction and plumbing codes that indicate the service line materials;

e All water system records, including distribution system maps and drawings, available
historical records on some service connections, meter installation records, historical
capital improvement or master plans, and standard operating procedures;

¢ All inspections and records of the distribution system that indicate service line material,
including inspections conducted during normal operations (e.g., checking service line
materials when reading water meters or performing maintenance activities); and

e All previous service line or meter replacements that were conducted.

All service lines were verified non-lead. No lead or GRR service lines were identified.
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